# Pulaski Music Booster Meeting Monday, June 14, 2021 Meeting called to order by PCSMB President Kelli Birk at 7:07 PM

# Treasurer's Report (Helen Seiltz-PCSMB Treasurer)

Checking: \$45,618.56
 Money Market: \$73,894.86

Endowment: \$3,507

Assets:

Festival: -\$1200 Woodman's: \$9800 Kwik Trip: \$9640

- Approving Treasurer's report was tabled until next month when the audit of the books has occured and card amounts fixed.
- To clarify the student fundraisers accounts: There are 2 fund raising accounts that students can have. One account is maintained by the school district and funds would be from district fund raisers such as "Chick's and Dip", "Saroogy's chocolates", "Hansen's Pizza". The Choir or Band Treasurer or Jackie Salewski would be able to tell you what your balance is in this account.

The other account is maintained by the Music Booster's Treasurer and funds from fund raising activities such as "Gift Cards/Raise Right", "Resch Center Volunteer Hours", "Lambeau Ticket scanning", etc. A spreadsheet is put up in the Band/Choir room that has a breakdown of money earned by each student for these fundraisers.

A discussion on how to get information out to parents and the amounts in each account was discussed, especially during the summer. Mr. Guerrero will meet with Jackie Salewski to see about getting account information and will get back with the Music Boosters Treasurer and incoming President.

# Secretary Report (Rachel Cheney-PCSMB Secretary)

- Copy of May Minutes taken by Rachel Cheney were available in hard copy for review.
- Motion to approve the May Minutes made by Charlotte Skala, seconded by Krista Halla-Valdes, motion approved.

#### **Voting to fill empty Executive Committee Officers**

- Tiffany Rondou was nominated for Treasurer at last months meeting.
- Charlotte Skala nominated Courtney Van Boxtel, Joe Lytie seconded the nomination and Courtney accepted.
- Written ballets were taken by those present. Tiffany Rondou was voted in as the new Treasurer and Courtney Van Boxtel was voted in as the new Vice President.

# **Directors'/Officers' reports:**

# Band (Mr. Busch-Director of Bands)

- Band camp will be held July 26-30, 2021 and we are in need of Volunteers and snacks/drinks for the students. Because of Covid, all of these have to be individually packaged, we can't do what we have done in the past with sliced pieces of quick breads, sliced fruit, tortilla/Nutella rolls, etc.
- The following are the dates for the summer parades:
  July 3- Manawa, July 18- Pulaski Polka Days, Aug 14- Seymour, Sept 6- Suring, Sept 11-Lena. If you have indicated that you want to be a chaperone on the Disney trip you must help with the parades this summer.
- We are in need of help with MET force during parades and during the football games.
- This years field show will be River Dance. We are asking Booster's to help fund the drill writing expenses for the show. The Boosters agreed to cover the cost.

# Jazz Band (Mr. Guerrero-Asst. Director of Bands)

- Spring Jazz kids have been meeting one night each week and have been working hard. They recorded three songs.
- Jazz groups did awesome! Red Raider Jazz band received a 1\* at district and a 1 at state.
- We will be sharing a link soon for the PHS Jazz spring concert.
- We are hoping to plan some summer activities for Jazz Band with Covid restrictions easing up a bit.
  We may need some help from the boosters to feed the students during the activities. More information to come out soon.

Choir (Mrs. Brown-Director of Choirs)

Not present tonight. There are no new updates.

### Agenda Items:

#### **Band Sounds at Saputo**

Thursday June 24, 2021 at 7 PM

We can not sell pies, but we have checked into selling individually wrapped items. It was decided to ask parents to donate popsicles, ice cream cups, ice cream sandwiches, etc. A sign up will be put online. Parent's can drop off donations the night before the concert or by 6 pm the night off the concert. All items will be sold for \$2. It was also suggested that we do a 50/50 ticket raffle at the concert.

#### Disney Trip information

A lot of band parents did not get the email that had the trip information and link to sign up. The trip company graciously extended the cut off for signup and deposit to June 30 instead of June 15.

## Resch Center Fundraising (Krista Halla-Valdes)-

We were told that June and July is slower for needing volunteers, so we most likely won't see any dates to volunteer at until August or September. They will let us know if/when there are any dates available.

## Script/gift cards (Krista Halla-Valdes)-

More people are using the online script which is great. The money raised goes directly into the student's booster account.

#### Other Fundraising opportunities

- Uncle Mike's Kringles: We can sell coupons for Kringles. Each coupon would be \$18 for one Kringle.
  We would earn \$4.50 per Kringle. We can only do this once a year for two weeks. We can get as many coupons as we want. This may be a good fall fundraiser.
- Festival has percentage off cards. The cards cost \$20 and we would earn \$12.50 for each card. We could sell them around band camp time, which would be before any other organization sells them.
- Dimes for Disney buckets. We will be putting milk jugs out in the community to help raise money for the trip and carry buckets for donations during parades.

# Met Force Updates (Jessi Drevs)-

No updates

Cookbook (Margaret Winkelman)-

We still need more recipes to finish this fundraiser. We will try and do a competition with the students during choir and band camp.

Booster Website (Kelli Birk)-

The new website is being finalized. It will be "pulaskimusicboosters.net"

Motion to adjourn made by Rachel Cheney, seconded by Charlotte Skala.

Meeting adjourned at 9:16 PM. Next Meeting will be Monday, July 12, 2021 7:00 PM

Location